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Groundbreaking Ceremony for Bore Well Construction: Synergy Between TPL and South Tapanuli
Police

South Tapanuli — PT Toba Pulp Lestari, Tbk. (TPL), through its Community Development (CD) program,
continues to demonstrate its commitment to supporting the well-being of communities in its
operational areas. In collaboration with the South Tapanuli Police, TPL held a groundbreaking
ceremony for the construction of a bore well and water reservoir in Palsabolas Village, East Angkola
District, South Tapanuli Regency. (Wednesday, 14/08/2024)

This development is the result of a collaboration between TPL and the South Tapanuli Police, aiming
to meet the clean water needs of the residents of Palsabolas Village. The program is expected to have
a positive impact on the community, particularly in ensuring the availability of much-needed clean
water.

Riady Siregar, the Head of East Angkola District, expressed his deep appreciation to TPL and the South
Tapanuli Police for this initiative.

"We are very grateful for the support provided by TPL and the South Tapanuli Police. The construction
of this bore well and water reservoir will greatly assist the community in accessing clean water. We
hope this program runs smoothly and provides sustainable benefits for the residents of Palsabolas
Village," said Riady.

Similarly, Pardamean Harahap, the Head of Palsabolas Village, also conveyed his gratitude. "On behalf
of all the residents of Palsabolas Village, we extend our heartfelt thanks to the company and the South
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Tapanuli Police. This support means a lot to us, especially in improving the quality of life in our village,"
said Pardamean.

Hasanuddin Harahap, a community leader in Palsabolas Village, also shared his appreciation. "On
behalf of the community, we are very grateful and appreciative of the support provided by TPL and
the South Tapanuli Police. We hope this collaboration will continue for the shared well-being," said
Hasanuddin.

South Tapanuli Police Chief, Yasir Ahmadi, also expressed his appreciation to TPL for actively
contributing to this development. "l would like to thank TPL for this excellent collaboration. The
construction of this bore well and water reservoir is a tangible form of our shared commitment to
helping the community. Hopefully, this program can serve as a model for positive synergy between
the private sector and the government in regional development,"” said Yasir in his speech.

Heddy Panjaitan, TPL’s South Tapanuli Sector Manager, accompanied by Jhonny Sitohang, CD Officer,
reaffirmed TPL's commitment to supporting community development. "TPL is always striving to make
a real contribution to the communities surrounding our operational areas. The construction of this
bore well and water reservoir is expected to be a solution to the clean water issues in Palsabolas
Village. We also sincerely thank the South Tapanuli Police for this outstanding collaboration," said
Heddy.

With this program, it is hoped that the clean water needs of Palsabolas Village residents will be met,
ultimately improving their quality of life and well-being.
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